Director of Operation Report-September 2021

BHS:  The construction in the high school has slowed down.  They are still working on the brick restoration which should be completed by early October.  Bathroom completion for the boys on the first floor and in the basement should be complete by mid-October.  Due to increased attention to HVAC system, they building has been feeling better.  We are still committed to making sure every room has at least one working unit.  New tables and chairs have either been delivered or will be delivered this month for the middle school classrooms.  It is a slow process switching everything out as we are in session and storage is an issue.

GES:  The construction crew has continued work on the outside of the building.  The foundation has been poured.  Everything else has been routine maintenance.

Athletic Complex:  Fall sports are up and running.  We have a mask mandate in the gym but not for outdoor events.  We have obtained quotes for tree trimming, new fencing, track resurfacing and tennis court resurfacing.  We hope to have answers to the water issue at the track soon.  As of this report, it hasn’t been determined yet.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Transportation:  We have begun our Southgate daily route.  We also have two kids who have been placed with Homebound.  We are also transporting them daily.  Our preschool and kindergarten route has begun without any issues.   

